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From the President’s Desk—Dave Borchardt 

I can’t believe it’s September already. 
 
We have a very busy month lined up. 
In addition to our regularly scheduled events we have: 
Sept. 2nd Labor Day Indoor Bar B Q 
Sept. 7th Resident Meeting 
Sept. 8th Sunday Night Football (clubhouse) 
Sept. 10th Cribbage 
Sept. 11th Game Night & Root Beer Floats 
Sept. 21st Special Dinner with Magician 
Sept. 22nd Sunday Night Football (clubhouse) 
Be sure to check out the calendar. 
 
I would also like to take a moment and THANK the many residents we have in our park that help 
other residents.  These are truly generous people that give selflessly of their time and it is so very 
much appreciated not only to the residents you help but you give all of us a warm feeling in our 
hearts.  I would like to give some names but I know I would forget someone and  
certainly don't’ want to miss anyone.  You know who you are and the residents you help know who 
you are and that’s what matters.  So once again THANK YOU, you help to make Desert Harbor a 
better community. 

 

         

      

       

President (term 2018-2020) Dave Borchardt Lot #142 612-790-7549  

Vice President (term 2018-2020) Bruce Wicken Lot #37 612-418-5194  

Secretary (term 2019-2021) Connie Riter Lot #81 315-657-3078  

Treasurer (term 2019-2021) Richard Granata Lot #99 860-922-3642  

Board Member (term 2017-2020) April Doud Lot #31 509-881-1130  

Board Member (term 2018-2021) Bonnie Harrison Lot #40 480-304-2449  

Board Member (term 2019-2022) Karen Kroschel Lot #197 480-645-5486  

     

ACTIVITIES ORGANIZATION 
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WEB MASTER, DICK SMITH, 480-983-5819 

DESERT HARBOR ACTIVITIES COORDINATORS 

 ACTIVITY COORDINATOR TELEPHONE 

 BEAN BAG WAYNE MILLER 480-688-6903 

 BINGO PAULA BARKER 
WAYNE MILLER 

712-490-7118 
480-688-6903 

 BUNCO BECKY GARDNER 480-288-9068 

 CLOSET QUILTERS CAROLE HOBSON 480-288-6270 

 CLUBHOUSE DECORATING LeANA PEARSON 763-300-7128 

 GENEALOGY ESTHER  LOUGH 480-288-8579 

 LADIES SOUP & SALAD IN PARK LeANA PEARSON 763-300-7128 

 LADIES LUNCHEON OUT OF PARK BEA GOUDESEUNE 602-703-0220 

 MAHJONGG ESTHER LOUGH 480-288-8579 

 PING PONG DON-JUDY CHILDERS 480-982-3664 

 POKER DAVE DROUIN 602-459-9039 

 SHUFFLEBOARD WAYNE MILLER 480-688-6903 

 TAI CHI TBA  

 WATER VOLLEYBALL CORALEE DIKE 920-740-4867 

 WELCOME BILL & SHARI HAUCKE 928-978-4457 

 SUNSHINE BONNIE HARRISON 480-304-2449 

DESERT HARBOR MANAGER, 480-288-8876 

NEWSLETTER COMMITTEE 
Co-Editors: Connie Riter & Dave Borchardt 

Writers: Midge Drouin,  Jane Boudreau, Barb Nienkark, Cami Weiss 
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BIRTHDAYS  -  ANNIVERSARIES 

SEPTEMBER BIRTHDAYS SEPTEMBER ANNIVERSARIES 

If you wish to add your birthday 
and/or anniversary or make any 
corrections to the list, please call 
Dick Smith at 480-983-5819 

DAY NAME LOT 

2 Sharon King 41 

2 Dave Hoene 19 

6 John Williams 162 

8 Karen Briggs 105 

8 Gary Palmer 29 

9 Jeri Wolf 178 

10 Marie Urness 103 

12 Joyce Hoopes 141 

13 Don Walker 206 

15 Laura Klahr 194 

18 Carole Hobson 35 

18 Vernita Loveridge 153 

21 Colleen Kitzman 184 

21 Jaymz Robertson 198 

22 Bea Goudeseune 177 

23 Durith Fahlgren 108 

25 Mary Pat Summers 189 

26 Sharry Hermes 127 

28 Dee Goodwin 200 

28 Jim Leach 148 

28 Bill Cook 163 

29 Ronald Sabo 195 

30 Bill Lofthus 119 

   

   

   

DAY NAME LOT 

1 Marvin & Sharon King 41 

3 Dick & Louise Norman 54 

7 Dave & Midge Drouin 203 

8 Ed & Deborah Williams 176 

11 Bruce & Arlene Wicken 37 

12 Robert & Karen Chapin 131 

26 Dick & Cyndi Smith 74 
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RESIDENT SHOWCASE 
by M. Drouin 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
This month, we are spotlighting another crafter in our community.  Her name is Cynthia 
Schauer and she lives in # 206.  Cyndy lives with her significant other, Don Walker.  They 
originally came from Southern California in a little city called Cerritos.  They have been 
residents in our park since January, 2006.  
 
Before Cyndi moved here to Desert Harbor, she was a seamstress who made bridesmaids’ 
dresses and along with that she also did quilting.  In the past, she has also tackled one-
stroke painting.  She also painted on shirts, did rhinestone designs on jackets, and put kits 
together for assorted cards.   
 
Cyndi started her card making crafts in the 1980's.  She joined "Stampin-Up" which is a dis-
tributor for designing cards.  She took a little time off and then got back into cards again 
where she now has over a hundred stamps, a hundred dies plus, and five different machines 
for die cutting, embossing, foiling, and more.  These are all for making cards.  Originally, 
Cyndi says a friend of hers got her into card making. 
   
Cyndi does a few local shows...in fact her next show will be in our park at the clubhouse in 
November of this year. 
 
I asked her if she ever gives classes for making cards and she replied "not really", but if a 
person just wanted to start on a small basis, they would need supplies such as: ink, card 
stock, scissors, glue, tape, tweezers, and a pokey tool.  It’s not a cheap craft to get into.  But, 
Cyndi does sell her cards if you need one or two.  She does a variety of cards such 
as:  birthday, anniversary, thinking of you, best wishes, Christmas, get well, and Easter. 
 
Her newest challenge is "Pop Ups" and box cards.  She is always looking for a new chal-
lenge.  Come over to her table at our craft sale in November to see her new items. 
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OCT  5 Saturday Resident Meeting 9:00 am (Coffee & Donuts provided) 

  10 Thursday Tourvea Castle Tour (Out of Park) 
  19 Saturday Pot Luck 4:30 HH 5:00 Food (German Theme) 

  24 Thursday Michael Land, Entertainment 7:00 pm 
  31 Thursday Halloween (NEED COMMITTEE) 

 
 
NOV  2 Saturday Resident Meeting 9:00 am (Coffee & Donuts provided) 

  11 Monday Veterans Day 4:00 pm (Pizzas supplied) 

  16 Saturday 7 am to 1 pm, Bake—Book—Craft Sale Clubhouse 
            Individual Homes will have their own patio sales and 
      lunch will also be available at the clubhouse 

  21 Thursday Nancy, One Nan Band, Entertainment 7:30 pm 

  28 Thursday Thanksgiving Pot Luck (Turkey Provided) 

 
 
DEC  7 Saturday Resident Meeting 9:00 am (Coffee & Donuts provided) 

  18 Wednesday    5:30 pm   Christmas Carols 
  25 Wednesday Christmas Pot Luck (Ham Provided) 
  31 Tuesday New Year’s Eve  (NEED COMMITTEE) 
  
 
JAN  4 Saturday Resident Meeting 9:00 am (Coffee & Donuts provided)  

  15 Wednesday  The Calhouns, Entertainment, 6:00 pm 

  18 Saturday Pot Luck 4:30 HH 5:00 Food 
 
FEB  1 Saturday Resident Meeting 9:00 am (Coffee & Donuts provided)  

  2 Sunday Super Bowl Party 4:00 pm 
  5 Wednesday   Rave On’s, Entertainment 
  ? ?  Chili Cook Off 
  14 Friday Valentine’s Day (Roadrunner Band) 

     (Bring Valentine’s Desserts) 

  15 Saturday Pot Luck 4:30 HH 5:00 Food 
  29 Saturday Annual Canadian Party 
 

UPCOMING 
EVENTS 
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Our advertisers are very important to us as they help to offset 
the cost of printing this newsletter. 

Please let them know where you saw their ad whenever you use 
their products or services. 

Thank You! 

harbor lights newsletter 

Want to take a short trip by bus? 
 
These tours are available through Free Spirit Travel and sell out very quickly.  If you want 
to make a reservation, please call Connie Riter at 315-657-3078.  There are MANY other 
tours available for various lengths of time and cost.  Look in the travel book in the  
clubhouse.  Thanks.   
 
Rockin' 9 :  One day tours for $99 each. 
Discover the Best the World has to Offer. 

Start Date    Destination 

September 9, 2019   An Evening With the Stars in Flagstaff 

October 9, 2019   Old West Highway 

November 9, 2019   Sonoita Vineyards Wine Festival 

November 14, 2019   Mystery Tour 

December 9, 2019   Zoo Lights and Dinner 

January 9, 2020   Tucson Air and Space Museum 

February 9, 2020   Tombstone 

February 19, 2020   Sedona and Lunch 

March 9, 2020   Copper Art Museum and Lunch in Cottonwood 

April 9, 2020   
Boyce Thompson Arboretum and Casa Grande National 

Monument 

http://www.freespiritvacations.com/tour.php?tourid=820
http://www.freespiritvacations.com/tour.php?tourid=1125
http://www.freespiritvacations.com/tour.php?tourid=1049
http://www.freespiritvacations.com/tour.php?tourid=836
http://www.freespiritvacations.com/tour.php?tourid=835
http://www.freespiritvacations.com/tour.php?tourid=1057
http://www.freespiritvacations.com/tour.php?tourid=610
http://www.freespiritvacations.com/tour.php?tourid=994
http://www.freespiritvacations.com/tour.php?tourid=339
http://www.freespiritvacations.com/tour.php?tourid=794
http://www.freespiritvacations.com/tour.php?tourid=794
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Fall Is Lurking Right Around the Corner  
by Barbara Nienkark 

 
and so is our first fall Resident's Meeting on Saturday, September 7th.  We'd like to have a great 
turnout for this and every other meeting in the months to come.  As always, we will have coffee and 
donuts and a 50/50 drawing.  We will also be giving away $10 to some lucky resident in attendance 
if your lot number is drawn.  If you are not present the $10 dollars will be rolled over to the next 
meeting for some other lucky resident to win $20.  The maximum payoff for this "attendance bonus" 
will be $90.  So, come join us and you may be lucky enough to win $10. 
 
Based on the attendance at our summer activities, it seems that we have about 85% of our residents 
here during the summer months.  We have been discontinuing our Resident's Meeting for June, 
July, and August but we will have the meetings during these summer months if enough of our resi-
dents are interested in attending.  So here is some food for thought and you will be asked in Sep-
tember how you feel about meetings in the summer. 
 
Take care and be careful out there...see you all soon... 

PLEASE REMEMBER - 
 
We have many walkers, cyclists and golf carts in the park. During the days of heat, 
they are taking advantage of a little cooler temps by doing it in the evenings. This park 
is not well lighted and it is hard to see the people.  Please wear light colored clothing, 
and carry a flashlight or a flasher light. Same with bicycles. Light clothes or vest and a 
light front and rear on the cycle. Also, the people on the bicycles need to follow the 
traffic rules. You need to slow down or stop at intersections. A car not expecting cycles 
to run out in front of them may have a difficult time stopping.  
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HOSTS AND HOSTESSES NEEDED 
We need Hosts and Hostesses for our monthly pot lucks 

 as well as a committee for our special events 

 

 
 
SEPTEMBER 
 

2 Labor Day Bar B Q  JIM—BRENDA HARRIS 
 
21 Special Dinner   No Host Hostess Needed 
 
 
OCTOBER 
 

19 Pot Luck    Need Host Hostess 
 
31 Halloween    Need Committee 
 
 
NOVEMBER 
 

28 Thanksgiving Pot Luck  Need Host Hostess 
 
 
DECEMBER 
 

25 Christmas Pot Luck  Need Host Hostess 
 
31 New Year’s Eve   Need Committee 

If we don’t have hosts and hostesses  we won’t be able to have the event 
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E-MAIL UPDATE 
 
Please be sure we have your updated correct e-mail address.  For park activities and 
events Dick Smith is the new person handling them so Dick will be the contact person 
if you have something you want to get out to our residents. 
 
You can reach him at  desertharboraz@aol.com, RLCKSMITH@MSN.COM or phone 
480-983-5819. 
 

Volunteer at Banner Goldfield Medical Center 
 

Help Others By Donating Your Time 

At Banner Goldfield Medical Center Phoenix, our volunteers are an important part of our team. Each year, 

volunteers donate thousands of hours and talent to our Medical Center and generate funds that benefit our 

programs and services through fundraising efforts of the gift shop and other special sale events. 

Volunteers contribute hours in all aspects of our facilities from nursing floors and medical records, to the 

Emergency department and Information Desks. Wherever your talents lie, we have a place for you! 

Our volunteer program provides flexibility in scheduling and placement to accommodate seasonal volunteers, 

teens and career professionals. The goal of the Volunteer Services department is to maximize our volunteers' 

talent by providing opportunities that use their skills. 

We require all our applicants: 

 Complete a thorough application, interview and background research process (could take up to 3 weeks) 

 Commit to volunteering at least 100 hours within 6 months or 1 shift per week, approximately 4 hours in 

length 

  
If you are interested in becoming a volunteer, please fill out our Adult Application or call (480) 394-4042. 

One of our residents, Fran LeVeque, volunteers at this hospital and she is wondering if we have any 
other residents that might be interested.   

https://www.volgistics.com/ex/portal.dll/ap?AP=330593268
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The 2019-2020 NFL Football Season begins on Thursday September 5th with 
Green Bay at Chicago.  Great rivalry to start the season. 
 
Our first Sunday night viewing party will be on Sept. 8th at 5:00 pm with Pittsburgh at New 
England.  We will get pizzas and everyone chips in to pay for them.  Please bring a snack 
to share and also bring what you would like to drink.  We will have football squares so bring 
a few dollars for that. 
 
This will also be the start of our weekly football pool.  Week one sheets have to be turned in 
before the game starts on Sept. 5th.  You simply pick which team will win.  Please put your 
picks in cubby #142 at the clubhouse or drop them off at lot #142. 
 
Once again you can play for $3.00 per week or you can play for free.  If you play for $3.00 
the person that has the most number of correct picks wins all the money collected.  If you 
play for free and have the most number of correct picks, we will have a gift card for you. 
 
We started this weekly pool in 2013-14 so this will be the start of our seventh year. 
 
We will play for 17 weeks and will have play-offs pools as well.  Then we end up with a 
great Super Bowl party at the clubhouse complete with football squares. 
 
It should be a great fun season.  Good luck to everyone! 

ARE YOU READY FOR SOME FOOTBALL ? 
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What a summer we have had !  I hope everyone's air conditioner has kept up with the heat 
and kept you comfy .  
  
The air conditioner was working perfectly at the " American Legion " this past week for our 
Out of Park Luncheon . 
 
The Ladies in attendance had no complaints about the food, nor the accommodations. 
 
We sat in the non-smoking room, ordered a variety of dishes, cheese burgers, fish sand-
wiches (delicious) as well as shrimp baskets !  Even COCKTAILS !! 
  
Please join us September 17th.  for another fun afternoon.  The Ladies will decide their 
choice at the September 3rd. In Park Luncheon .. Join us September  3rd and the 17th.  
Hopefully the weather will be more accommodating . 
  
 
Stay cool and see you     S 
                                             E 
                                               P 
                                                TEMBER   17th        Bea 
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Quickie Dessert 
 
Beat 2 eggs slightly with fork 
Add...  2 c. fruit cocktail, do not drain 
Mix in .. 1 1/4 c . flour 
1 tsp salt 
1 1/4 c sugar 
1 1/2 tsp soda 
Pour into greased 9 x 9 pan, sprinkle with 1 c brown sugar & chopped  nuts  
(nuts are optional)         Bake 350 for 30 to 35 minutes. 
 I like the crust better without the brn sugar and nuts .      
 
 
 
 

Root Beer Float Cake       
 
1 white cake mix 
1 1/2 c root beer ( not diet ) 
3 egg whites 
1/4 c. oil 
1/2 ts root beer flavoring 
    Grease 9 x 13 pan with Pam 
Bake 350 for 30 minutes 
 
Frosting" 
 
1 pkg Dream Whip 
1/2 c root beer  ( not diet ) 
Mix stiff & fluffy      top  cooled cake 
   Keep in refrigerator  
                                                        
 
 
 Enjoy, Pat Hillard 

From the Kitchen of Pat Hillard 
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So many of our community came to the clubhouse the first Saturday of August to 
enjoy a truly unique dinner, the Potato Bake. With about 80 of us there we enjoyed 
visiting with so many friends and boy did we eat. The baked potatoes were more 
than a meal then there was all sorts of toppings to add on. We had butter, sour 
cream, chives, cheese, broccoli and awesome chili. Oh, and just when you thought 
you would sink into the floor there were also all sorts of fabulous desserts.  

POTATO BAKE 2019 
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Have You Ever Wanted to Tour the Tovrea Castle?     By Connie Riter 

 

Two years ago, I signed up for a tour of this “Wedding Cake House” in Phoenix, which 
can be seen from the 202.  Our date for the tour is October 10

th
 at 9 am and tours are lim-

ited to 12 people, which is the number of tickets I bought way back then.  I still have tick-
ets to sell, so if you would like to go with our group, see me with your $20 before the end 
of September.  Then we will have to decide if we will drive down or hire an Uber. 
Back on June 30, 2019, they released another group of tickets which they said would 
probably sell out in a few hours.  The 2 hour tour includes the 5,000 sq. ft. main floor and 
basement as well as the 44 acre grounds and cactus garden. 
 
What is the Tovrea Castle?  It is that giant “wedding cake” castle you have probably 
driven by on the 202 by Van Buren and 52

nd
  Streets.  It was built by Alessio Carbaro, an 

Italian immigrant who got rich in the sheet metal business in San Francisco, before mov-
ing to Phoenix in 1928.  His plan was to build a resort and housing development.  He fin-
ished it in 1930, but his dreams of making it a resort didn’t pan out, perhaps due to the 
presence (and smell) of a nearby meat packing plant.  He sold the property in 1933 to 
Edward Tovres, a cattleman who probably didn’t mind the meat packing plant. 
 
Tovrea died not long after making the purchase, but his widow lived there alone until she 
died in 1969, and Phoenix acquired the property in 1993.  The city opened the castle and 
its gardens to the public in the spring of 2012 and the tours have been a hot ticket item 
ever since.  
 
Again, see me if you would like to go with us and we will have a meeting of the group go-

ing when the tickets are all sold to see if we would like to go somewhere for lunch after 

our tour. Let’s make a “fun day” of it! 
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Rocky Point, Mexico  

Nestled between the beautiful Sea of Cortez and the majestic Sonoran desert, Puerto 
Peñasco, or Rocky Point, is a destination with unique natural beauties. Such is the case 
of the Pinacate Reserve and the Great Altar Desert, the largest active dune field in North 
America and the site of a spectacular volcanic shield with lava flows, cinder cones and 
impressive giant craters. 
 

In Rocky Point, you see variety of sea life, unique plants and remarkable geological char-
acteristics. You will see dolphins playfully jump in and out of the turquoise water. You 
may enjoy whale watching, quiet walks on the boardwalk or the beaches, playing golf, or 
a relaxing day at the spa. 
 
Contact Connie Riter for any additional information. 

Join Free Spirit on one of our many Rocky Point adventures!  

Rocky Point Golf OR Spa Getaway 
October 22-25, 2019 
  
Treasures of the Sea of Cortez Cruise 
December 18-29, 2019 
  
Mexico Eco Tour 
February 18-21, 2020 
  
Trail of Father Kino 
March 23-27, 2020 
  
Rocky Point Golf OR Spa Getaway 
March 30-April 2, 2020 
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DESERT HARBOR 
CRIBBAGE TOURNAMENT 

The August cribbage tournament was held on Tuesday August 20th with a total of 12 people 
playing.  Dave Borchardt had the high card with 4 wins and 1 skunk.  There was a three way tie 
for 2nd Place for Mina Ternus, Midge Drouin and Sue Behrens. 
 
There was a two way tie for the high hand of 24 with Dave Borchardt and Scott Hudson.  Dave 
Borchardt ended up with two 24 hands for the tournament. 
 
The next tournament will be on Tuesday September 10th at noon. 
 
Please come out and join us, it’s a lot of fun. 

 
 

Thank you to Scott and Char Hudson for hosting the tournament. 

Bunco Results by Becky Gardner 

 
Hello everyone!  We are having a great time at Bunco, come join us. 
 
August 1st winners were Charlene Hudson for most Buncos and  2nd 
most Wins. Cheryl Sunderman had the most wins. Jean Myers had 
3rd most wins and Ann Marie Bush had most losses. 
 
August 15th winners were Judy Childers for Most Buncos and Arlene 

Wicken for most wins. Charlene has 2nd most wins and Becky Gardner came in 3rd. Linda Edwards 
has most losses and Jean Myers for last Bunco! 
Congratulations to the winners! 
 
August 30th results will be in next month’s newsletter. 
 
Remember to put it on your calendar along with September 5th and the 19th. 
 
Thank you all for coming!!  
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Hello from Sunshine Home Sales.  We’ve been serving home sale and listing needs of Desert  
Harbor residents and the East Valley for over a decade.  As your Desert Harbor neighbor at Lot 
173, Karen has your best interest at heart.  Please feel free to call anytime with questions or 
concerns regarding the listing and sale of your home.   With over 30 years of combined experi-
ence in the industry, we know the local market and will find you a new home, or sell your pre-
sent home at the best possible market price. 

   
 

  Karen Majur   Hagit (Heidi) Francis 
  Cell: (480) 250-2219  Cell: (602) 309-9678 
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HAWAIAN NIGHT POT LUCK  by M. Drouin 

 
On Saturday night, the 17th of August, we had our monthly pot luck which had a Hawaiian theme to 
it.  There were about 60 people in attendance.  Our pot luck was hosted by the water volleyball 
group.   
 

There were three sets of tables set up in the clubhouse that evening:  food, dessert, and cock-
tails.  The cocktail table served Mai Tai's and Pina Colada's which were bar tended by Connie & 
Art.  The food table had many types of food such as a variety of salads such as BLT, fruit, Hawaiian 
crab salad, potato salad, Jell-O cool whip salad, and coleslaw.  All dishes were very colorful and 
tasty.   
 

Our main dishes included a meat tray of pulled pork and sliced deli meats, potato casserole, meat-
balls, various vegetable dishes, and bread for making sandwiches.  The dessert table featured sliced 
watermelon, strawberries, cakes, and pineapple upside down cake.  
  
The hall was decorated beautifully by our hosts which included table centerpieces on each table, 
flowery decor on the walls and ceiling, and beautiful background music while we were eating.  And, 
we can't forget our wonderful island music put on by Sean and Scott who call themselves The Vol-
cano Island Band.  Entertainment lasted for about 2 hours.  Many of the songs played that evening 
brought back many memories from years gone by.  The music they featured that evening were from 
the Harry Bellefonte era, some reggae, and much more.  Sean Mireau gave us a little background 
history about the steel drum instruments that they featured.  His partner, Scott, teaches steel drum 
playing to around 70 high school students. 
 

We had one lucky 50/50 winner of $77.50 which was won by Cyndi Schauer in lot 206. 
Good food, good music, and great evening! 
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INFORMATION 

GARBAGE  Picked up every Monday and Thursday morning (please don’t put your food 
   garbage out the night before because the Coyotes love to rip it open). 
   If one of the following holidays falls on a week-day, the garbage will  
   be picked up one day later: 
   Independence Day, Thanksgiving Day, Christmas Day, New Year’s Day 
 
RECYCLE  We have dumpsters located on the west side of the clubhouse.  There is one 
   yellow color container for paper and cardboard.  We get money for the paper 
   and cardboard so PLEASE use it as it helps the Activity Club’s treasury. 
   This is for paper and cardboard only nothing else. 
   There is a small container  that is marked Aluminum Cans Only. 
   Aluminum Cans Only, Nothing Else. 
 
MAIL   The mail person that delivers our mail will put the “red flag” up when he/she is 
   done.  If you have outgoing mail, just put it in the outgoing mail slots and it will 
   be picked up.   Please do not put the red flag up, let the mail person do it. 
 
WEB SITE  www.desertharboraz.net 
   You can find lots of information there including updates to our calendar 
 
NAME BADGES Custom made name badge with your name & lot number 
   Contact Mike Kereluk, lot #82, 480-987-8587 

 
FOOD BANK There is a cardboard box in the clubhouse marked “Food Bank”.  Please 
   bring non-perishable items to put in the box.  Please do not bring outdated 
   or expired items, we just have to throw them away. 
 
MEDICINE  You can drop off your old prescription medications at the Apache Junction 
DISPOSAL  Police Dept., 1001 N Idaho Rd., Monday through Thursday from 
   9:00 am to 5:00 pm 
 
 
 
 
 
DRIVERS LICENSE & TITLE-REGISTRATION 
   575 N Idaho Rd Ste 600 Apache Junction 85119  www.azdot.gov 
 
APACHE JUNCTION CHAMBER OF COMMERCE 
   567 Apache Trail Apache Junction 85120  www.ajchamber.com 
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The newsletter committee neither endorses or approves any product or service 

DESERT  HARBOR  RESIDENTS  OFFER  SERVICES 

       

 NAME LOT SERVICE PHONE 

       

 Midge Drouin 203 Haircuts, Styling, Blow Drying 602-459-9039 

 Esther Lough 123 Puppy Sitting 480-288-8579 

 Connie Riter 81 Bus Trips 315-657-3078 

 Jean Myers 44 Pet & House Sitting, Drive to Store, Doctor’s 480-671-4481 

   Office, Airport, House Cleaning  

 Bob Myers 44 Yard work, odd jobs 480-671-4481 

 Karen Majur 173 Sunshine Home Sales 480-250-2219 

 Karen Ayo 25 House cleaning, Elder care 480-383-9071 

 Jim Jackson 57 Computer help (call after 1:00 pm) 480-625-1364 

 
Pat Pederson-Ed 
Kelly 69 Hummingbird Homes, Inc. 480-832-6241 

 Elaine Granata 99 Hairdresser 860-922-3681 

 Wayne Miller 161 Tree & Bush Trimming, Yard Maintenance 480-688-6903 

 Ed Williams 176 Watch Repair & Watch Battery Replacement 480-558-1579 

   $4.00 Includes labor & cleaning  

 Karen Hamillton 111 House Cleaning, Holiday decorating 602-291-7574 

 Greg Sather 10 GONE FOR SUMMER 602-558-0612 

 Tim Cormay 2 SOS Exterminating 602-859-2767 
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SEPTEMBER 2019 
SUN MON TUE WED THU FRI SAT 

AM 
 
 

6:30 Water 
Workout 
 
               
10:00 Ping 
          Pong 
 

6:30 Water 
Workout 
 
 
10:00 Ping                   
          Pong 
 

6:30 Water 
Workout 
 
10:00-12:00 
Water V-Ball 
10:00 Crafting 
 

6:30 Water 
Workout 
 
             
 
 
 

6:30 Water 
Workout 
 
 
10:00 Ping 
          Pong 

7:00 Coffee 
Donuts 
 
10:00-12:00 
Water V-Ball 

PM 
 
 
12:30 Poker 
 
 

 
 
 
1:00 Mahjongg 
 
6:30 Bingo 
6:30 Billiards 

 
2:30 Pizza 
         Lot #131 
6:00 NDQ 
        Poker 
6:00 Cards 

 
1:00 
Mexican Train 

 
 
 
 

1:00 Cards 
1:00 Quilting 
 
 
6:30 Billiards 
6:00 Cards 
 

1:00 
Genealogy 
 
 
4:00 
Happy Hour 
 
 

 
 
 
 
5:30 Poker 
 
 
 

1 
 
 

2 
 
 
4:30 HH 
5:00 Food 
Labor Day 
Indoor BBQ 

3 
 
 
12:00 Noon 
Ladies In Park 
Soup & Salad 
Luncheon 

4 5 

 
10am BUNCO 
 
 
 
6 pm Poker 

6 7 
 
9 am 
Resident  
Meeting 

 
 

MIKE 

8 
 
 
5:00 pm 
Football 
Clubhouse 
Steelers-
Patriots 

9 10 

 
 
12 Noon  
      Cribbage 

11 
 
 
 
6 pm Game 
Night & Root 
Beer Floats 
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DICK S 
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11 am Ladies 
Out Of Park 
Luncheon 
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10am BUNCO 
 
 
5:30 pm Poker 
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Special Dinner 
4:30 pm 
7 pm Magician 

 
CAROL 
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5:00 pm 
Football 
Clubhouse 
Rams-Browns 
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HERM 

29 30      
 
 
 
 
 
 

CLARK 
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harbor lights newsletter 
harbor lights newsletter 


